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Reporting Format
	Name of Board/ Group attended : Early Help Improvement Board

	Date of meeting: 14th July 2016

	Chair of meeting:  Sal Thirlway

	VSF representative: Cindee Crehan

	VSF Contact details
Email: cindee@momentumnorfolk.org.uk
Telephone: (01603) 672333


	Main agenda, discussion points and agenda actions:

Locality and agency update:

West Norfolk - the partnership is reclaiming the Family Support Process – it has slipped into being a Children’s Services process, which is not right.  Carol Manning is looking at the training around the FSP – in particular enhanced session.  A request has been sent out for voluntary sector input into this.  Things are improving in the West and there is much around collaborative working.  Meetings are being attended by voluntary and statutory sector partners.  The West Norfolk has two hot desks that can be used.  

Norwich - The voluntary sector is being brought into the hub.  C/services are keen to look at voluntary sector collaboration around cases.

Police and Crime Commissioner – Lorne Green is getting out and about at present.  He is trying to gain an understanding the different landscapes for women across the county. He is also keen to see how sharing data can be used to inform services.

Community Safety Partnership – Exploring links to Early Help Hubs.  Current focus is on friends and families of those in abusive relationships.  Considering how the one front door approach for the MASH works for domestic abuse cases. The MASH board fits with “Safe Lives” proposal and is keen to work to this but it will take time to implement.  Currently there is social work involvement in any domestic abuse case where there are children. 

Norfolk Constabulary – the police are developing a strategy on how they link in with Early Help – currently it is a mixed picture across the board.  Early Help Hubs have a vulnerable family team and the Operational Partnership Team (OPT) have a role in anti-social behavior.  The police are looking at

	a whole team approach with less of an agenda around anti-social behavior.  Family Focus PSOs have been part of the team – but what should their role be? Julie Wvendth is one of 23 Officers across the country who has successfully applied for the Academy for Early Intervention.  
Stonham Home Group- They are using information from national level about client needs to look at what they offer.  Stonham is a registered social landlord and they are considering developing housing services. The termination of the FIP contract at the end of March has meant that they need to work around the closure of services.  They have 80 families receiving high level services and 12 awaiting youth mediation.  Stonham is currently waiting to hear from NCC about whether this work will continue.   The end of the FIP contract has had a negative impact on staff and they are facing an exodus of staff – 3 left in the previous week.  This will make service delivery difficult as the contract comes to an end.  Stonham is trying to put contingency plans into place – including a date when they can no longer accept referrals. Tim Eyres and Sarah Jones have been working closely with Stonham to support them during this difficult time. 
Broadland – The hub is going well and the physical location of the hub is good.  Broadland has Thursday morning meetings which are all age and mulit0agency.  They also have a termly hub review group.  School clusters are being developed and they are building a resources bank.  Partners are making a regular commitment.  At least 60% of referrals have a mental health issue and it would be good to have more support around this from mental health colleagues.  How is this developing across the County?  Broadland currently looking at criteria for success and measuring this.  They are developing “performance on a page” but need to test this.  Use of Signs of Safety needs to include more words and pictures.  
Public Health – Currently undergoing a restructure and have new teams.  There is a sexual health team and children and young people’s team. 

North Norfolk – Good engagement with partners.  Keen to deliver an all age service.  Currently in discussions with Clinical Commissioning Groups around how to join up services for vulnerable adults.  Implementing the NCAN system for monitoring.  They will be having a duty officer system at each site.

Great Yarmouth – Things have been moving at pace.  They moved into premises in May and were running a hub connector duty system for a short period but this wasn’t successful – now have four key partners who commit to running duty for a week.  They are averaging 10-30 cases going to discussion each week.  They are dealing with all ages.  There has been good buy in from Norfolk and Suffolk Foundation Trust (NFST) and Fire and Rescue.  Fire prevention is focused on families and vulnerable older people.  There is lots of activity within the hub but the challenge is to measure the impact. Working well with voluntary partners and schools.  Main issues and mental health, housing and domestic abuse.  
Children’s Services - Children and Young People’s Strategic Partnership Board met to look at the vision of the board and to consider how well is the current sub-group model working.  The Early Help Improvement Board is a sub-group of the Partnership Board.  There will be further communication coming out, but this group will continue as the board has a commitment to prevention and early intervention. 

Improvement Journey – there has been a meeting with colleagues from Essex for monitoring.  The plan includes the strategic partnership with Barnardo’s.  This is not a commissioned project.  The aim is to benefit from the experience of a national organization.  The joint bid is focused on Looked After Children and Leaving Care, which were the areas that Children’s Services were judged to be inadequate on.  The specifics of this work are not clear – the detail and content has to be worked through. The partnership with Barnardo’s is not dependent on a successful bid – Barnardo’s is committed to delivering and can scale what they do depending on whether the bid is successful. 
Performance Management

There is a need to be smarter at sharing data and using it properly.  A new web based programme is being developed, which can be accessed by Children’s Services staff and partners.  The programme can be used in real time. Currently the majority of the data on it is Children’s Services data.  There is a header page, performance page and section for case studies.  The dashboard will show the Early Help outcome indicators (included in the strategy).  Data is shown a county and locality level.  DWP data will be shared through troubled families work.  Some indicators are not C/services data – such as housing.  Discussions are underway about how data from housing can be included. Public Health can contribute data from the Healthy Child programme.  The difficulty is how to show what has not happened as a result of an intervention.  What would you expect to see as a result of a strong Early Help Offer?  
Management Information from caseloads should have a monthly overview dashboard – we should be tracking reasons for case closure, exclusion rates, housing concerns etc. The data provided will be contextual.  We will also need service user feedback, casework with families and case study analysis.
EH Hubs Coordination/Duty Roles

 Sal is keen for learning and development around duty roles and coordination to be shared across all the localities.  Great Yarmouth is currently seeking external funding/ contributions from partners for a coordinator.  In some areas this is being resourced locally.  Great Yarmouth has a business case for having a single coordinator – using the example of how PSAs were funded.  3/5 partners are committed to funding it. 


	Key Issues for the Voluntary and Community Sector:

Voluntary sector organisations are encouraged to attend multi-agency meetings in the Early Help Hubs.  Momentum can play a role in sending out information about the meetings.  
VCSE partners will be able to access the performance management programme; however what data they contribute will be more difficult to work out. It was acknowledge that the voluntary sector holds valuable data that may not be held by other partners.

	Actions for The Voluntary & Community Sector (include dates for actions to be completed)
Voluntary Sector representation required on the working group to look at enhanced training sessions around the Family Support Process – any one that wishes to be involved to contact Cindee as a matter of urgency. 
Any thoughts about the data that can be contributed to the performance framework by the sector to go to Cindee


	Date & Location of next Board/ Group meeting: Thursday 8th September 2016, South Norfolk District Council offices

	Date report completed: 26th July 2016
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